
           
  

Thursday 

Pickups 

Friday 

Pickups 

Place carts at least 3 feet apart at the road by 6:00 a.m. on your pickup day. Trash and Recycling Collection Services are Weekly. 

 

 Place the items listed below in your recycling cart: 
 

• Aluminum cans and clean aluminum foil 

• Tin cans, steel cans, aerosol cans, empty/dried paint cans 

• Glass bottles and jars 

• Plastic containers (types #1-#7) 

• Newspaper, magazines, books, mail, school/office paper 

• Corrugated cardboard 

• Cereal and shoe boxes 

• Paper bags 
 

Do NOT place recycling in plastic bags. 

 

 

Do NOT put the items listed below in your recycling cart: 
 

• Plastic bags 

• Styrofoam of any kind 

• Trash 

• Construction materials 

• Clothing 

• Yard Waste 

• Household hazardous waste 

• Shredded paper (bagged or loose) 

 

 



Save the Date! 

2025 Events and Special 

Meetings 
 

Spring Primary (if needed) 

Tuesday, February 18, 2025 

7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Winchester Town Hall 

 

Spring Election 

Tuesday, April 1, 2025 

7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Winchester Town Hall 

 

Annual Meeting 

Wednesday, April 16, 2025 

7:00 p.m. 

Winchester Town Hall 

 

Fire Department Spring Fundraiser 

Saturday, May 17, 2025 

The Winchester 

 

Townwide Rummage Sales 

Thursday through Saturday, June 5-7, 2025 

 

Annual Fire Department Open House 

and 

Auxiliary Craft Fair 

Saturday, September 6, 2025 

 

Fire Department Halloween Parade 

Friday, Oct. 31, 2025 

 

Fire Department Christmas Parade and 

Santa Meet & Greet 

Saturday, December 13, 2025 

 

Snowplowing across Roadways  

is Dangerous  
 

Pushing snow onto or across roads from 

private driveways can cause accidents, death, 

and/or snowplow and vehicle damage, and is 

prohibited by Wisconsin Law Statutes 

86.01, 86.07, 346.94, and/or 941.03. Avoid 

penalty and liability by managing snow on 

your own property. Please do not place snow 

piles in the roadside ditches as this practice 

often impedes drainage especially in the 

spring. Your cooperation provides for safer 

roads. Thank you! 

  
 

Grass Clippings are Dangerous  

on Roadways 
 

Grass clippings, leaves, gravel, sticks, and 

other debris blown on the road creates 

extremely dangerous conditions for passing 

motorcycles, bicycles, and even cars. The 

grass clippings are like ice, creating very 

slippery conditions. Any debris in the road 

including grass clippings is dangerous and 

could potentially cause an accident, injury, or 

even death. Wisconsin Law Statutes 86.01, 

86.07, 346.94, and/or 941.03, as well as local 

ordinance, prohibit the practice. Avoid penalty 

and liability by managing your yard waste on 

your own property. Thank you! 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Town of Winchester  
Municipal Website: 

 

www.townofwinchesterwi.gov 
 

Town Information is available on the website 

above. You can also get the latest Town news 

right in your Inbox or by Text. Sign-up and 

subscribe through the website to be alerted to 

meetings, events, and other items of interest.  
 

Inquiries, concerns, and ideas may also be made 

by phone or email.  
 

Town Office 

8522 Parkway Lane, Larsen, WI 54947 

(920) 836-2948 
 

Town Chairman 

Matthew Olson  

(920) 836-1769 or (920) 716-1100 
 

Town Supervisors 

Andy Miller (920) 858-9211 

Dave Pavlik  (920) 585-5136 
 

Town Clerk 

Holly Stevens  (920) 836-2948 

clerk@townofwinchesterwi.gov 
 

Town Treasurer 

Connie Kreutzberg (920) 836-2948  

treasurer@townofwinchesterwi.gov 
 

Building Inspector 

Ryan Geiger (920) 415-4868  

rgeiger@rginspectionsllc.com 
 

Dog Control (stray dogs) 

Kati Joas (920) 585-1273 
 

Fire Department  

Chief Glen Mathison (920) 716-8070 
 

Controlled Burns 

(920) 727-2890   
 

GFL Roadside Garbage/Recycling 

920-685-0771 
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